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Please remember your child needs their water bottle every day to stay hydrated and a 
sunhat and sun-cream would be very helpful too! 
 

Many thanks! 

 

A little note from Mrs FitzGerald… 
 

Goodness me, what a busy week we have had! Our rescheduled Otters Class 
Presentation on Tuesday was fantastic! The children have learned so much through their 
‘Emperors and Empires’ theme, developing their historical knowledge, their reading and 
writing skills as well as their artistic skills. I loved their interpretations Boudicca from the 
source materials and the rallying speeches imagining themselves as the warrior queen!  

Our Year 6 pupils thoroughly enjoyed their leaver’s outing to Pleasurewood Hills 
yesterday. They had great fun on all the rides, even the scary ones! Our thanks go to Mrs 
Feakes, Miss Buckle and Mrs Harding for accompanying the children and ensuring they 
had such a good time.  

Our Year 4 and 5 pupils thoroughly enjoyed their visit to our sister school, Hundon, for 
an inter-school day where the two schools combined the colour teams and engaged in a 
range of sport and team-building activities. It was a great success with the children 
telling me they would very much like more days like this ~ I have promised to see what 
else we can add in for the year ahead! Another thank you goes to Miss Jeffs, Mrs 
Simpson and Miss Blackwell for organising such a great enhancement day for the 
children. 

We finished the week with our brilliant Butterflies Class Presentation, which was full of 
fun! All the children participated and have clearly loved their ‘Dinosaur Planet’ theme 
and being explorers. As well as gaining a lot of knowledge the children have enjoyed 
opportunities to be creative, inventive and imaginative ~ all so very important!   

We hope you will be able to make the family picnic (from 12pm) and sports afternoon on 
Thursday next week and it is our Year 6 Leaver’s Presentation at 9am on Friday (the 
14th) and we are looking forward to seeing our Year 6 parents, carers and special others 
there.  

Have a lovely weekend.  

Warm regards, Mrs FitzGerald 

http://www.htpfederation.co.uk/


 

 
 
 

THURLOW: STAFFING AND CLASS ORGANISATION UPDATE ~ SEPTEMBER 2023  
 

As the end of term looms, we wanted to keep you informed of developments related to 
staffing and class organisation with the new academic year in mind.  
 

You know we have focused on recruitment continuously through the year and been very clear 
in our desire for a four-class structure going forward. Additionally, many of you will be 
aware that Mrs Betts is retiring from teaching full-time at the end of this year to spend more 
time with her granddaughter as well as indulge her passion for History by pursuing a 
Masters in Medieval Studies. I know you will join me, alongside the Federation team, in 
offering Mrs Betts our very best wishes as she embarks on this new adventure. 
 

With all this in mind, we have a few changes to current staffing arrangements.  
 

Mrs Read-Graves with her early years and key stage one specialisms and experience will 
remain with us at Thurlow, teaching the new reception children (15 pupils) who will be 
Butterflies Class in September.  
 

Bumblebees Class will be reinstated and will include our Year 1 and Year 2 children (18 
pupils.) This class will be taught by Miss Allin, who we appointed earlier in the year and 
brings a wealth of experience across the primary age range as well as expertise in RE and 
experience of church schools. Miss Allin will be with us for part of our ‘Move Up’ days so the 
children can get reacquainted having met as part of Miss Allin’s interview back in April.  
 

Otters Class will include our Year 3 and Year 4 children (19 pupils) will be taught by Mrs 
Tipper, who is close to completing her Teacher Apprenticeship and Miss Buckle, our Deputy 
Headteacher, who will be based at Thurlow this academic year. Both members of staff are 
well-known to the children, particularly Mrs Tipper, who worked with them earlier this year.  
 

Mrs Feakes will continue to lead Hares Class, which will comprise of our Year 5 and Year 6 
children (16 pupils.)  
 

Mrs Keyte, Miss Jeffs and Mrs Tobin will provide additional learning support for specific 
individuals and groups of children.  
 

If you have any questions or queries about this please contact me at school.  
 

Warm regards, Mrs FitzGerald 
 

 



  

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

Please check back regularly as additional dates added as and when activities / visits are confirmed! 
 

SUMMER TERM 2023 
 

(Monday 10th July to Wednesday 12th July ~ Stour Valley Transition Days for Year 6) 
 

Thursday 13th July ~ Rescheduled THURLOW SPORTS AFTERNOON  

Join us from lunchtime for a picnic lunch followed by our sports afternoon 
 

Friday 14th July ~ Annual School Reports distributed  
 

FRIDAY 14TH JULY ~ YEAR 6 LEAVER’S PRESENTATION AT 9AM 

Year 6 Parents, carers and ‘special others’ are invited to this special celebration presentation  
 

(Wednesday 19th July to Friday 21st July ~ Unity School Transition Days for Year 6)  
 

Wednesday 19th July and Thursday 20th July ~ ‘MOVE UP’ DAYS for all pupils  
 

Friday 21st July ~ LAST DAY OF TERM 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 


